OCTOBER 24, 2017     BERGEN TOWN BOARD  REGULAR 2nd MEETING

The Bergen Town Board convened in a regular session at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall with Supervisor Cunningham presiding.

PRESENT:




             ALSO PRESENT:
Supervisor Donald Cunningham


Michele M. Smith, Town Clerk

Councilman Ernie Haywood 



Mike Johnson, Highway Superintendant

Councilman Mark Anderson 





Councilman Brian Stone

Councilwoman Belinda Grant


OTHER ATTENDEES:

Anne Sapienza 



Anna Marie Barclay





Bob Fedele

Kevin Donovan

Vickie Almquist

Steve Locke

Mike Glazier

Tyler Henry

PRAYER

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Mike Glazier, GVBOCES   conservation instructor discussed Drews Nature Center projects:  trail improvement, block ATV traffic with pylons or large rocks, phragmities removal, kiosks about the swamp, working with Brockport professor with plant identification.
Jay Gsell, County Manager discussed the Amended & Restated Water Agreements

MINUTES:  Councilman Stone made a motion to approve the October 7, 2017 Budget Workshop minutes; seconded by Councilman Anderson and it carried by a vote 4-0.  Councilwoman Grant abstained   Councilman Stone made a motion to approve the October 10, 2017 minutes; seconded by Councilwoman Grant  and it carried by a vote 5-0.  
COMMUNICATIONS:

Notice from AOT on 2018 Training School and Annual Meeting

Notice of Local Government Workshop from GFLRPC

Information & Session Schedule from NYS Dept, of Financial Services on Vacant & Abandoned Property Legislation

Mercy EMS Summary report for September 2017

Letter of interest for Planning Board Alternate from Cynthia Anderson

Email from NYS Dept. of State, Re:  Local Government Innovation Conference

REPORTS:

HIGHWAY/SOLID WASTE:  getting ready for winter one truck set up; finishing road projects and mowing.
COMMITEES:

BUILDINGS: next meeting scheduled for November 1st at 5:00 pm
PARKS:  presentation by Mike Glazier on Drews Nature Center was very good
HISTORIAN: Nothing to report
POLICY AND PERSONNEL:  Nothing to report
NEW BUSINESS: 

Christmas Party set for  December 8th with approval of use of the Fire Hall
Planning Board Alternate  letter of interest from Cynthia Anderson  Councilman Stone made a motion to accept Cynthia Anderson request to be Planning Board Alternate; seconded by Councilman Haywood and carried by a vote 4-0.  Mark Anderson abstained
Memorial Bench for Barry Miller  Councilman Haywood made a motion to approve the memorial bench for Barry Miller in front of the library donated by the Miller family; seconded by Councilman Grant and carried by vote  5-0.
Tax Cap Override Law Public Hearing  Councilman Stone  made a motion to set Public Hearings for Local Law #1-2017 Tax Cap Override for November 8, 2017 at 5:30 pm at the Highway Garage; 2018 Fire Contract at 5:45 pm and the 2018 Budget Hearing at 6:00 pm at the Highway Garage; seconded by Councilman Anderson and it carried by a vote 5-0.
Old Business:

Preliminary Budget Changes   Supervisor Cunningham presented recommended changes from town auditor that doesn’t affect the tax rate.  Councilman Stone made a motion to accept revised changes to the Preliminary the 2018 Budget; seconded by Councilman Anderson and carried by a vote 5-0.
NEXT MEETING:  
Local Law #1-2017 Tax Cap Override Public Hearing –     Wednesday, November 8, 2017 at 5:30 pm at the Highway Garage
2018 Fire Contract Public Hearing –    Wednesday, November   8, 2017 at 5:45 pm at the Highway Garage
2018 Budget Public Hearing – Wednesday, November 8, 2017 at 6:00 pm at the Highway Garage
Regular Meeting – Tuesday, November 14, 2017 at 7:00 PM in the Courtroom with the audit of the bills at 6:45 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT was at 9:02 pm on a motion by Councilwoman Grant; seconded by Councilman  Haywood  and it carried by a vote 5-0.








Respectfully submitted,








Michele M. Smith








Michele M. Smith,








Town Clerk

Dorothy Avery


Jay Gsell 


Robert Bausch


Matt Landers


Tim Hens


Kevin Earl


Mike Merritt











